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WASTE MANAGEMENT

720 4' Ave, Suite 400
Kirkland, WA 98033

March 14, 2019 Received
Records Management
Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 03/14/19 10:54
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
Chandler Plaza Building e Of WASH.
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW UTIL %\a,le TRANSP
P.O. Box 47250 ’ COMMISS| Ol\i
Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Subject: Brem-Air Disposal, a division of Waste Management of Washington, Inc. (G-237); Tariff # 20

Enclosed are revised pages 2 and 22 to the above-referenced tariff. The purpose of these tariff revisions is to
reflect the addition of the prior temporary recycling processing surcharge into the permanent recycling service rate.

China'’s “National Sword" policy, has significantly impacted our cost to process recyclables. This impact has
previously required us to request temporary processing cost surcharges as we were uncertain of the duration and
magnitude of how this policy would impact or operations at our three affiliated material recovery facilities (MRF) in
Washington. After more than a year operating under this significant change in our operations, we now believe costs
have relatively stabilized. Therefore, we are requesting that the additional cost to process recyclables which we
previously reflected as a surcharge in our tariff be permanently added to our residential recycling service rate.
Accordingly, we are requesting that the monthly recycling service rate be increased from $7.10 to $7.85 per month
per customer. We are requesting that this new rate become effective on May 1, 2019.

Please note that our filing includes certain documents that contain valuable commercial information and is therefore being
submitted in accordance with the procedures established in WAC 480-07-160. It is presented in two separate submittals to
the web portal, both of which clearly identify electronic versions of confidential and redacted documents. One includes
electronic versions of work papers containing confidential materials (in PDF and excel), with the first page of the file, and
each page that contains confidential information marked appropriately. The second, separate web portal filing contains all
nonconfidential materials in PDF, consisting of the transmittal letter, the revised tariff, and redacted work papers.

Customers will be advised of the change in their recycling service rate and the removal of the temporary recycling processing
surcharge on their first invoice after the commission's approval.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me at:

Address: 720 4th Avenue, Suite 400, Kirkland, WA 98033
Telephone / Fax # / e-mail: (425) 814-7840 / (425) 814-7866 / mweinstein@wm.com
Respectfully,

MLl v —

Michael A. Weinstein
Senior Pricing Manager, Pacific Northwest Market Area

cc: Clerk of the Board, Kitsap County Chair



